Ontario Quebec Continental gateway and trade corridor
(Submitted by the OCC Taskforce and Hamilton Chamber of Commerce)

The Ontario Quebec Continental Gateway and Trade Corridor process is a long term strategic planning exercise involving Ontario, Quebec and the Federal government essential to ensure that Eastern Canada, including Ontario  maximizes its access to the increased cargo volumes that are expected to  develop with the expansion of the Panama Canal in 2014, and the increased emphasis on trade with transatlantic partners.
Southern Ontario stands to benefit from increased logistics activity as well as ancillary manufacturing and value-adding activities brought about by enhanced shipping volumes.
As a result of the recession of 2008, the O-Q process has become stalled somewhat owing to the diversion of potential infrastructure investment funding to short-term economic stimulus projects.
It is important that despite short-term restrictions on transportation infrastructure funding that the OQ process be unveiled to the transportation community for detailed examination and discussion. Infrastructure funding can be part of a separate discussion that takes into account the potential for alternative funding models, including user fees and public-private partnerships.
RECOMMENDATIONS:

The Ontario Chamber of Commerce urges the Government of Ontario to: 

· Urge its federal partners to roll out the Ontario-Quebec Continental Gateway and Trade Corridor strategy without delay and to convene the private-sector advisory group for input into implementation strategies and funding implications. 
